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The ISIE Development Board (hereafter DB) held its fourth on-line meeting on Nov. 9, 2021. This meeting report is centered on the principal discussion topics identified for attention.

Meeting Attendees
Tom Graedel (DB Chair), Marian Chertow (DB Co-Chair), Roland Clift, Faye Duchin, and Hung Suck Park (DB members), Alissa Kendall (ISIE Board Liaison), Judy Crocker (Observer).

Educational Materials Group
Faye reported that the group is continuing with their efforts to set up an educational information portal on the ISIE website. The intention of the group is to provide free access to a variety of existing text and informational materials relative to industrial ecology. They also hope to enable people with questions or comments to post queries, answers, information, etc. on the portal. All contributions would need to be reviewed before posting in the spirit of due diligence. It is hoped that the portal will be active by the end of 2021.
Roland reminded the group that the need remains for inexpensive access to IE-related textbooks at different levels.

Interactions with the World Bank
Hung Suck pointed out that the World Bank has many activities that have some overlap with industrial ecology. In fact, Marian Chertow has recently entered into an agreement with the World Bank to advise on formulating selected WB projects so as to encourage the formation of effective industrial symbiosis developments. It might be advisable to explore in more detail the interactions – existing or possible between ISIE and the WB.

Developing Strategies for Encouraging Donations to ISIE
Alissa reported that she is working with ISIE to establish a Donations portal on the ISIE website. The design of such a portal and the information thereon are being discussed. This should be enabled by the start of 2022.
Roland commented on the potential usefulness of corporations as donors. They need a special reason to donate, such as an ISIE meeting in their vicinity. Roland finds that former IE students who are now in significant positions of leadership in corporations are promising people with whom to begin discussions. We should as a DB be generating a list of such people around the world.
Marian suggested that if we were to get a €5000-10,000 donation it could perhaps serve as a start toward matching grants. This is something to keep in mind as we plan for more formal fund raising.

Next Development Board Meeting
The next DB meeting will be scheduled for the week of January 24-28, 2022. The time will be selected so as to be most convenient for the largest number of people. Times under consideration are
Possibility #1	China/Philippines – 5 AM or 6 AM; South Korea – 6 AM or 7 AM; North America West Coast – 2 PM or 3 PM; North America East Coast – 5 PM or 6 PM; Western Europe – 10 PM or 11 PM. Comments are welcome regarding these two options or others.
An email will be sent in early January to solicit availability of attendees.
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